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Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

Multicultural Public Speaking
Competition
Last Wednesday a variety of students presented their speech

in the annual Multicultural Public Speaking Competition. Mr

Attard had the honour alongside Mrs Hetherington, to judge

our speakers based on fluency, voice projection, audience

engagement and content. I was so proud of all our participants

and their ability to present their speech in front of such a large

audience. I would like to take the time to congratulate all

students who participated in the school-based competition for

their efforts and commitment to the competition. Today, four of

our winning students participated in the local final at Penrith

Public School. I am very pleased to announce and

congratulate all four students with a special mention to Mukun

who was a winner in today’s final!

Externally funded service providers
As a school we recognise that externally funded service

providers may have a role in delivering services to children

with additional needs to support their participation in school. In

some circumstances it may be appropriate for these services

to be delivered at school. Decisions around whether
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to provide access to externally funded providers are a matter

for the school principal, based on whether it is in the best

educational interests of the student, and considering the

school’s duty of care towards all staff and students. Principals

have the discretion to grant or not grant school access to an

external provider, taking a range of important factors into

consideration. These considerations include:

The impact of the service on curriculum requirements

and the student’s participation in teaching and learning

activities.

The extent to which the service supports the student’s

learning needs or enhances access to education.

The impact of the service on other students and/or the

operations of the school.

Before a provider can deliver a service to students in a school,

the provider must demonstrate that they have the necessary

checks and training in place. It is important that any

documentation relating to external providers is handed into the

school office not the classroom teacher as approval is needed

by the principal.

Stage 2 Excursion-The Royal Botanic
Gardens
Today, the majority of our Year 4 students travelled to the

Royal Botanic Garden in Sydney to take part in an excursion

linked to their Science unit. I hear reports that all students and

teachers have had an amazing time in the gardens and even

got to plant their very own tree. Tomorrow, our Year 3

students will attend the excursion and I am sure they will have

equally a wonderful time. Thank you to Miss Barbagallo, Mrs

Williams and Mrs Hetherington for all your organisation.

Students Awarded for Excellence in
Public Education
As a school we are so proud of the achievements of all our

students and we are so appreciative of our students, Halo

Amatuaini and Taimana Leach being recognised and

supported through the Proudly Public Awards. These awards

celebrate our students who demonstrate the values of Public

Education including excellence, integrity, respect and

participation.  These students have shown remarkable

character strength to achieve what they have. Through this

support these students will continue to achieve and participate

proudly in their schooling.

These awards encourage and enable our students to increase

their opportunities at school by financially supporting through

the provision of equipment and resources and the funding of

activities.

We congratulate Halo and Taimana on receiving Waratah

Education Scholarships. Halo was successful in gaining a

Primary Scholarship whilst Taimana was successful in gaining

a Secondary Transition Scholarship which, is supporting her

first year at Cambridge Park High School. A special shout-out

to Mr Hunter who took some time away from his family in my

absence, to celebrate with the students and families on the

night.

Stage 3 Open Day
Today we had another successful Stage 3 Open Day.

Students were excited to share their wonderful work with their

families and engage them in the learning process. Parents and

students jointly created a wonderful artwork focusing on

shadows using a number of techniques. We are always

excited to have so many parents attend our Open Days and

be part of our learning community.
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Have a fantastic 2 weeks.

Adam Wynn

Principal

E v e n t                                                                        

Date                           Closing Date

Reading Eggs 2023 – for all students

Click here to download the Reading Eggs flyer

Mathletics 2023-for all students 

Click here to download the Mathletics flyer

General Voluntary Contributions

Click here to download the Voluntary Contributions flyer

Kindergarten My Chinese Program 2023

Click here to download the My Chinese Program
Kindergarten flyer

Stage 1 My Chinese Program 2023

Click here to download the My Chinese Program Stage 1
flyer

Stage 2 and Stage 3 My Chinese Program 2023

Click here to download the My Chinese Program Stage 2
& 3 flyer

Class Waterloo My Chinese Program 2023

Click here to download the My Chinese Program Class
Waterloo flyer

Class Willandra My Chinese Program 2023

Click here to download the My Chinese Program Class
Willandra flyer

4 – 6 Students Forensic Science Workshop                   

 Mon 4/07/23                      Due 19/07/2023

Click here to download the Years 4-6 Forensic Science
Workshop Note

NAIDOC Cup Gala Day                                                    Tue

20/06/2023         Due this Friday 9/06/23

Click here to download the NAIDOC Cup Note

Stage 3 Dubbo/Bathurst Camp Excursion                       

 Mon 6-9/11/23                  Due 15/08/2023

Click here to download the Camp Final Payment Plan
note

Click here to download the Camp Behaviour Agreement
flyer

A deposit of $100 will be required by Tuesday 14th March,

2023. Deposits are non-refundable as student numbers will

be confirmed with the bus company on this day. Please be

aware, we will confirm the final cost and update the

instalment plan below once we have finalised

accommodation and activities:

Payment ID
Payment

Amount
Payment Due

Deposit (Non-

refundable)
$100 Already paid

Payment 2 $100
Tuesday 9 th May,

2023 (week 3)

Payment 3 $100
Tuesday 30 th

May, 2023 (week

6)

Payment 4 $100
Tuesday 20 th

June, 2023

(week 9)

Current Notes

Please follow the links to all current notes and

please note their closing date. Please ensure you

put your child’s full name and class name on all

notes.
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Payment 5 $100
Tuesday 25 th

July, 2023 (week

2)

FINAL

PAYMENT
$105

Tuesday 15 th

August, 2023

(week 5)

Total Cost $605

Final payment

due on or before

Tuesday 15 th

August, 2023

Please note:

For any above Excursion/Incursion Notes attached, ALL Notes

must be returned by the return date of the note for the purpose

of Risk Management, confirming numbers with

Venues/Performers and payments received.

Online Payments cannot be made after the return date of the

note. Only Cash will be accepted after the return date, as long

as the note has been returned on time.

REFUNDS are not possible after the return/closing date as all

above Excursions/Incursions are priced and planned to

include all students.

Kindergarten 2024 EnrolmentsKindergarten 2024 Enrolments

Will Tate &

Noelle Stoeckl

Classroom

Teachers

Rose Antonelli

Assistant
Principal – Early
Stage 1

The Anxiety ProjectThe Anxiety Project

As you are aware, our school is participating in the Anxiety

Project for the next two years. We would appreciate your

anonymous participation in a survey to best guide our direction

when providing support with the implementation of the Anxiety

Project in our school and community.

We will have the below survey open until this Friday 9/06/23

4pm. If you have any questions regarding this, please feel free

to contact me.

Casey Hetherington

Kindergarten NewsKindergarten News

On Wednesday 31st May Kindergarten held their second open

classroom session. All students were excited to show their

families around their classroom and share the wonderful work

they have been doing at school this term. 

Students had fun showing their families how to play the

mathematics card game "garbage", writing their heart words,

cutting and pasting 2D shapes, and spelling words using the

phonemes and graphemes they have learnt this year.

It was a wonderful afternoon and a big turnout of families. We

are already excited for next term's open classrooms!

4



Stage 2 News!Stage 2 News!

Our Open Classroom is coming up on Monday June the 19th

from 1.30-3pm. Class Krakatoa are invited to this date also.

We look forward to seeing you there.  We are also off on our

Royal Botanic Garden excursion this week so expect to hear

about that in the afternoon and read about it in the next

newsletter.

Class Babylon
This term, Babylon have been looking at the lifecycle of plants.

As a part of this unit, we have been able to watch our own

seeds germinate and begin to grow.

We used bean seeds, cotton wool, a plastic cup, a little bit of

water and lots of sunlight to help the seeds to sprout. You can

check out our awesome diagrams to see how we did it!

Did you know that another word for a seed's root is 'radicle'

and another name for the tiny little sprout is the 'plumule'? It's

true! Babylon have also been learning about Tier 3 vocabulary

words and how important they are when we are learning about

interesting things in science. 

Ahmed and Archie's plants have grown really quickly and it

was fascinating to see that Henry's seed started germinating

in one way but then changed direction!

Casey Hetherington

Assistant Prinicpal – Stage 2

Premier’s Debating ChallengePremier’s Debating Challenge
Round 1Round 1

In Week 6 our Year 5 and Year 6 debating teams competed in

their first debates of the year. Both teams came up against

teams from Orange Grove Public School, with the debates

being held via Zoom. The theme of the debates was

‘Education’ and the topic for the Year 5 debate was ‘That  we

should give primary school students two chances at any test

or assignment’. Our Year 5 team, Izzy

Bowerman, Ethan Robinson, Steve Cochoco and Zachary

Christie were the affirmative team. The topic for the Year 6

debate was ‘That we should ban all homework in primary

school’. Our Year 6 team, Hayley Mackie, Trinity Hunt, Kirrily

Cohen and Celesse Lipscombe were the negative team for

this debate. Both teams battled nerves and performed well in

what was for almost all of them, their very first debate.

However, Orange Grove PS won each of the debates and we

are now looking forward to Round 2 of the competition.

James Kristof and Jeremy Dearie

Debating Coordinators
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Snail Trail 2023 – Year 6Snail Trail 2023 – Year 6
FundraiserFundraiser

SYDNEY WRITER’S FESTIVALSYDNEY WRITER’S FESTIVAL

Several Stage 2 and 3 students along with Mrs Antonelli and

Mrs Nelson attended the Primary Days Sydney Writer’s

Festival at the Joan Sutherland Centre in Penrith on Monday

29th May. We were inspired by many new and upcoming

authors, some of which travelled far and wide to share their

insights with us.

Jordan Gould and Richard Pritchard authors of Wylah The

Koorie Warrior explained how they used historical First

Nations knowledge to authenticate the creatures and culture of

our past and embed this into the Wylah series.  A.F Steadman

travelled all the way from England to share her Skandar

series with us. This series is based around wild unicorns and

is soon to be turned into an adventurous action movie. 

Maryam Master was born in Iran and moved to Australia when

she was nine. She is a screenwriter and playwright who loves

creating shows for young audiences. Her latest book No

Words is based around her own experiences while living in

Iran and describes how life changed for the better when living

in Australia. The final author, Cristy Burne, is known as an

explosive storyteller. She is a scientist who uses her scientific

knowledge to write books as fun and knowledgeable reads for

children. Cristy showed us some interesting  experiments on

stage, some of which left her quite wet for the rest of her

presentation.

All authors shared their stories, their inspirations and how to

be a great writer. The children were able to purchase books

and have them signed by the authors. We all had an

enjoyable, inspiring and fantastic day of learning.

Rose Antonelli

Excursion Co-ordinator

Game Changer Challenge -Game Changer Challenge -
UpdateUpdate

Over the last ten school weeks, our Game Changer Challenge

team of Stephanie Pearce, Hayley Mackie,  Ethan Robinson,

David McMillan and Eva Sylvester have worked together

researching the history and design features of Monorails in

Australia, as well as the design features and technology

advancements of trashbots in great depth. Their research

culminated in their filming a 2 minute film showcasing their

research, which they submitted to the Game Changer

Challenge panel at the end of Week 5. If their video

submission is successful, they will get to begin designing and

creating a model of their suggested monorail or trashbot

systems. They will also be invited to attend the next round
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of the competition at the Google Office in the city and present

their designs to the judging panel in person. I would like to

congratulate the Game Changer Challenge students who have

worked together brilliantly!

James Kristof

Coordinating teacher

2023 CGPS Multicultural2023 CGPS Multicultural
Perspectives Public SpeakingPerspectives Public Speaking
CompetitionCompetition

Congratulations to all of our Stage 2 and 3 students for their

fantastic participation during this year’s Multicultural

Perspectives Public Speaking Competition. All students

embraced the task and made it really tricky for their classroom

teachers to select just two students to present at our school

based final! Our school final was held last Wednesday, and all

contestants did a fantastic job at settling their nerves and

presenting meaningful speeches with well-developed public

speaking skills. Our participants were:

Stage 2 Contestants

Babylon:

Maya Christie

Isla Reece-Brown

Byzantine:

Lilly McLeanCalliah Burnell

Willandra:

Shanmukh Govada

Tatum Crocker 

Renaissance:

Charli Thurman

Matilda Hudson

Krakatoa:

Mukun Chen

Stage 3 Contestants

​​Neolithic:

Lachlan Adams Bennett

Maddison-Lee Moran

Krakatoa:

Steve Cochoco

Humanity:

Dante Rorke

Manu Mathis

Holocene:

Ayah El Dirani

Matthew Gayo

Dynasty:

​​Stephanie Pearce

Kirrily Cohen

Our judges on the day were Mrs Hetherington and Mr Attard.

They had the tough job of selecting just two Stage 2 and two

Stage 3 speakers to represent us at the Local Finals.

Congratulations to Maya Christie, Mukun Chen, Maddison-Lee

Moran and Steve Cochoco who were our winners on the day.

Goodluck to these four public speakers as they head to the

next competition, we can’t wait to hear how you go and

celebrate your efforts!

Keep up the great work raising your voices Cambridge
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Gardens.

Alexis Hiser-Smith

Public Speaking Coordinator

Stage 3 SportStage 3 Sport

As the cold weather approaches we have closed some of the

grassed areas to give the grass a chance to repair and grow.

As a result, we have changed the Stage 3 sport day to

Thursday as there is limited space on Friday with Stage 2

doing their sport then.

Stage 3 students (including Year 4 students from Krakatoa)

can wear their sports uniform on Thursday for the remainder of

Term 2, and into Term 3. 

Beau Hunter

Assistant Principal – Stage 3

PSSA Knockout BasketballPSSA Knockout Basketball

On Tuesday in Week 5, our  Boys and Girls Knockout

basketball teams competed against Regentville Public School.

We hosted both matches, with the Girls team playing first,

coming up against a very experienced Regentville side who

took a commanding early lead. Our girls played with great

spirit though, and were getting big cheers from the crowd and

each other when their shots started going in. The game ended

50-13 with Regentville going through to the next round. Up

next were our boys team in a much tighter game. Again

Regentville got out to an early lead but the boys, led by Henry

McDowell began to go bucket  for bucket with Regentville, and

when Jackson Smith scored back-to-back 3 pointers in the last

quarter, the margin closed to just 7 points with 5 minutes to

go. Unfortunately for us, Regentville rallied late to extend their

lead again with the match finishing with the score of 44-30.

Both the girls and boys teams played with great

sportsmanship and represented our school with pride! A big

thank you to Mrs Denis and Mrs Lett who happily took on the

role of scorekeeper and timekeeper for both games at very

short notice. And another massive thank you to our

two fabulous referees who did a fantastic job, Ms Krasinski

who is one of our wonderful office staff, and Jenna Mackie

who is a former school captain at CGPS.

James Kristof

Basketball Coordinator

Penrith PCYC GymnasticsPenrith PCYC Gymnastics
LessonsLessons

On Friday 9 th June and Friday 16th June, gymnastics

instructors from Penrith PCYC will be coming to Cambridge

Gardens Public School to run free introductory gymnastics

lessons for all students at Cambridge Gardens. This is a

completely free initiative to engage children in a new sport and

encourage healthy living practices. K-2 will be participating in

these lessons on Friday 9th June, and 3-6 will be participating

on Friday 16th June. Students are asked to wear their sport

shoes and are allowed to sports uniform on the day if they

wish. 

We are looking forward to a fun filled few days with Penrith

PCYC!

Beau Hunter

Event Organiser

Gardening ClubGardening Club

Gardening club had a busy time on Monday, planting out some

tomato seedlings and also planting a Japanese Maple near

Aztec room. A selection of young trees were kindly donated by

the McGuiggan family and this week Liam McGuiggan
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helped with the planting. These trees are now dotted around

our school, and will give us lots of beautiful autumn colour in

years to come! Thank you to the McGuiggan family for their

support of our gardening endeavours!

Julie Cheetham

Gardening Club Organiser

Staff ProfileStaff Profile

Miss Gemma Barbagallo

Classroom Teacher – Class Babylon

How long have you been teaching? 6yrs.

Why are you teaching? To make kids feel like they belong.

Dynasty VS Holocene, who? Dynasty.

What was the most favourite class you’ve taught in your years

of teaching? Botany.

Do you like this school? Yes.

What improvements would you like to see in this school? The

fake grass being under shade.

How would you rate your class out of 10? 15.

Where is your favourite place to go on duty? Area 4.

What is your favourite subject to teach? English and Art.

Brianna-Rose Cameron & Lilly-Anne Back

NSW Department of Education –NSW Department of Education –
NoticesNotices
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Click here to download the Facilities Maintenance flyer

Community Health NoticesCommunity Health Notices
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Live Life WellLive Life Well
Alanna Vella

Live Life Well at School Coordinator

P & C NewsP & C News

Contact Us 
P&C are more than happy to discuss matters pertaining to the

P&C. Please get in touch via Facebook or email

cambridgegardenspublicschoolpandcaffiliate.org.au and we

will get back to you as soon as possible. For all matters

pertaining to school business, please discuss with the school

via telephone or direct message on Facebook. 

Katy

On behalf of the P&C
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Canteen – Kids Pantry CanteensCanteen – Kids Pantry Canteens

Uniforms – Back to BasicsUniforms – Back to Basics
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Go4Fun ProgramsGo4Fun Programs Calendar EventsCalendar Events

2023

Date Event

06.06.2023

Stage 2 Excursion – The Royal

Botanica Gardens Group 1 Class

Willandra, Renaissance and

Krakatoa (including Year 5 students)

06.06.2023
Open Classrooms Stage 3 – 1:30pm

to 3pm

06.06.2023
Multicultural Perspectives Public

Speaking Competition Local Final
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07.06.2023

Stage 2 Excursion – The Royal

Botanica Gardens Group 2 Class

Babylon and Byzantine

07.06.2023

Penrith Trophy– Stage 3 selected

students – approx. 9:30am – 2:15pm

at Whalan Reserve, Whalan.

08.06.2023
SYNERGY-REHEARSAL AND

PERFORMANCES

09.06.2023

Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Renaissance in the hall at

9:30am

12.06.2023 Public Holiday

14.06.2023
MATHS OLYMPIAD & MATHS

GAME CHALLENGE

14.06.2023

Stage 3 Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander Boys – Clontarf Visit 10am-

10:40am

15.06.2023

Combined Choir Rehearsal at

Jamisontown Public School –

students to be transported by

parents.

16.06.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Vikings in the hall at 9:30am

19.06.2023
Open Classrooms Stage 2 - 1:30pm

to 3pm more details to come

20.06.2023

NAIDOC Cup – Hunter Fields, Emu

Plains refer to Note above in current

notes

23.06.2023

Award Booklets Due for the Term 2

Week 10 Principal’s Assembly.

Booklets are to be given to class

teachers to add to the recipient list.

23.06.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Humanity in the hall at 9:30am

23.06.2023

Student Semester 1 Reports will be

issued to students - 2nd Parent

Reports to be collected from office.

27.06.2023
NAIDOC Celebrations details to

come

29.06.2023 P&C Glow Party

30.06.2023

Principal’s Assembly Term 2 Week

10 – 9:30am enter via Gate A, held in

Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed Area.

All are welcome to attend.

30.06.2023 Last Day of Term 2

17.07.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

18.07.2023
Term 3 Commences – All student’s

return to school

21.07.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Saxon in the hall at 9:30am
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24.07.2023
Years 4-6 Forensic Science

Workshop Incursion

25.07.2023

Years 3 – 6 Athletics Carnival

(including students from Year 2

turning 8 years of age or older in

2023 who have nominated to

participate in the Carnival - more

details to come

28.07.2023

Book Fair commences and finish on

Wednesday 3.07.2023 more details

to come.

28.07.2023
Open Classrooms - Stage 2 Reading

9:30am to 11am details to come

31.07.2023

Open Classrooms – Kindergarten

Reading 9:30am to 11am details to

come

02.08.2023
Open Classrooms – Stage 1 Reading

9:30am to 11am details to come

02.08.2023 Book Fair – last day of the Book Fair

04.08.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Dynasty in the hall at 9:30am

08.08.2023 Pyjama and Bad Hair Day – P & C

11.08.2023

Award Booklets Due for the Term 3

Week 5 Principal’s Assembly.

Booklets are to be given to class

teachers to add to the recipient list.

17.08.2023
Penrith Zone Athletics Carnival –

more details to come

18.08.2023

Principal’s Assembly Term 3 Week 5

– 9:30am enter via Gate A, held in

Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed Area.

All are welcome to attend.

25.08.2023 Book Week Dress Up Day

26.08.2023 Bunnings BBQ – Year 6 Fundraiser

01.09.2023 Pop Up Father’s Day Stall – P & C

01.09.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Apollo in the hall at 9:30am

06.09.2023
Stage 1 Excursion – Sydney Zoo

more details to come

07.09.2023
Kindergarten Excursion – Calmsley

Hill City Farm details to come

08.09.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly - Hosted by

Class Byzantine in the hall at 9:30am

13.09.2023
K-2 Athletics Carnival – more details

to come

15.09.2023

Award Booklets Due for the Term 3

Week 10 Principal’s Assembly.

Booklets are to be given to class

teachers to add to the recipient list.
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22.09.2023

Principal’s Assembly Term 3 Week

10 – 9:30am enter via Gate A, held in

Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed Area.

All are welcome to attend.

22.09.2023 Colour Run – P & C Fundraiser

22.09.2023 Last Day of Term 3

09.10.2023
Term 4 Commences – All Staff &

Students return to school

16.10.2023
Open Classrooms Stage 2 - 9:30am

to 11am details to come

20.10.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Babylon in the hall at 9:30am

27.10.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Triassic in the hall at 9:30am

03.11.2023

Award Booklets Due for the Term 4

Week 5 Principal’s Assembly.

Booklets are to be given to class

teachers to add to the recipient list.

03.11.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Willandra in the hall at 9:30am

06.11.2023

Stage 3 Dubbo/Bathurst

Excursion/Camp – Leaving

06.11.2023 and return 09.11.2023

please refer to notes in “Current

Notes” for details

09.11.2023

Stage 3 Dubbo/Bathurst

Excursion/Camp – students return

keep updated on the School

Facebook page for arrival time.

10.11.2023

Principal’s Assembly Term 4 Week 5

– 9:30am enter via Gate A, held in

Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed Area.

All are welcome to attend.

15.11.2023 Year 6 Fun Day

16.11.2023
Open Classrooms Kindergarten –

9:30am to 11am details to come

17.11.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Neolithic in the hall at 9:30am

27.11.2023
Open Classrooms Stage 3 – 9:30am

to 11am details to come

01.12.2023

Award Booklets Due for the final

Principal’s Assembly for 2023.

Booklets are to be given to class

teachers to add to the recipient list.

01.12.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by

Class Waterloo in the hall at 9:30am

06.12.2023 Christmas Picnic

08.12.2023

Final Principal’s Assembly for 2023 -

9:30am enter via Gate A, held in

Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed Area.

All are welcome to attend.
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11.12.2023
Year 6 Farewell – Penrith Panthers

Leagues Club 5pm to 8:30pm

12.12.2023
Christmas Coin Day Count Off-Dress

Up – P & C

13.12.2023 Presentation Day

15.12.2023 Last Day of Term 4 – Students only

18.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

19.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only
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